
 

 
 
 
 
 
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ 
Greetings Crooked River Lighthouse fans! 
So much has happened here since June. Thanks to 
Chester Reese for all of his excellent work - our new 
fence is up, most of the cross ties around the 
lighthouse have been removed and used to 
designate parking areas as well as edging the native 
plant garden. Our new entrance sign was installed 
just in time for Lantern Fest.   
Joan Matey and Kathy Swaggerty did an excellent 
video about the moving and restoration of our 
historic wash house. It featured Shaun Donahoe, 
Mary Beth Henry and Chester Reese. Arlene and I 
took it to the Florida Lighthouse Association 
meeting in Deerfield Beach, FL in October. It was 
the keynote presentation and the FLA members 
loved it! We really enjoyed seeing Mary Katzer and 
the trip was easy thanks to John and Patsy Canetta 
who provided our transportation. 
The buoys that Don Rider restored so well for us 
have been set up on either side of the drive and are 
looking right at home. Don also worked out in the 
hot sun for days and reworked our brick paver area. 
He even gave it a nice ramp. We expressed our 
appreciation by purchasing a big brick in his honor. 
What a great guy he is! 
On Oct. 26 Joan Matey put together another 
fantastic Lantern Fest event that was bigger and 
better than ever! Of course she had lots of help 
from a large and enthusiastic group of local 
volunteers. Special thanks go to William Massey and 
his crew. I think we get better at this every year. It 
was a wonderful evening.  
L Ƴǳǎǘ ƴƻǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘΧǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƭŀƴǘŜǊƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ 
workshops leading up to Lantern Fest. The first was 
a jellyfish lantern workshop by Tallahassee artist 
Perdita Ross. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In the second workshop I helped participants make 
jellyfish and slide-together lanterns made with 
geometric shapes. The third workshop was lovely 
floral designs with our own Laurel Newman 
providing instruction.  
All of our lanterns were displayed for Lantern Fest 
and the jellyfish were part of the wonderful 
άǳƴŘŜǊǎŜŀ ǿƻǊƭŘέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƛƭƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇƛǊŀǘŜ ǎƘƛǇΦ 
Another new feature for this year was our silent 
auction. Many thanks go to all who donated items 
for the event and to those who bid on them. You 
helped to make it a great success. One lucky winner 
will soon have a romantic gourmet dinner served up 
on the lighthouse gallery. 
In the museum, we have a new light-ƪŜŜǇŜǊΩǎ ƧŀŎƪŜǘ 
and cap on display. Rodney Reeves donated 
$100.00 toward the purchase. We have a new 
display of art prints in the gift shop. Come by and 
have a look. 
We had a good group when we finally got to see our 
movie in the park on Thursday, Nov. 14. It was the 
мфрп ǾŜǊǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ άнлΣллл [ŜŀƎǳŜǎ ¦ƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ {ŜŀΦέ 
The weather was a little cool, but nice. We shared 
some warm popcorn and hot chocolate. Come join 
us in March for our first movie of the new year. 
We are very excited that the pedestrian/bike path 
from the Carrabelle Beach Park to the lighthouse is 
now under construction and the Cape St. corner lot 
will be ours in March! Hip, hip, hooray! I think we 
ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ōƛƎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƻǊȅ ǇŀǊŀŘŜ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ 
done. 
Maybe the Big Bend Scenic Byway folks will start on 
ƻǳǊ ƪƛƻǎƪ ǎƻƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŦŜŜƭ ƭƛƪŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ άƻƴ 
ǘƘŜ ƳŀǇΦέ 
Thank you all for your support. 
   Come visit us soon, 
   Delores Hardin 
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Looking Better All the Time  
Laurel Newman 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The summer and fall months have seen a multitude 
of improvements accomplished at the Crooked 
River Lighthouse grounds.  
In August, contractor Chester Reese erected a 
picket fence across the front of the museum yard, a 
simple straight-topped style very similar to the 
ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ŦŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƻƴŎŜ ŜƴŎƭƻǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƪŜŜǇŜǊΩǎ 
house grounds. The native plant garden got a 
facelift, courtesy of Lesley Cox and the Sea Oats 
Garden Club,  including  identification signs for the 
plants. 

In September, volunteer extraordinaire Don Rider 
reset all the bricks on a stable concrete base, and 
built a retaining barrier around the edge, 
eliminating the uneven, wobbly appearance the 
bricks had begun to exhibit. A beautifully 
accomplished job, with room to expand built into 
the design. Well done! 

                                                              
In October, 
Chester Reese 
was busy 
again, 
removing the 
railroad ties 
from around 
the 

lighthouse, and re-using them elsewhere on the 
property. There are now clearly marked parking 
spots across the front, drive-through barriers next 
to the handicap pad and in front of the pedestrian 
path, and a new, neater border for the native plant 
garden at the base of the lighthouse. The native 
plant garden barrier also includes pilings at each 
corner, soon to be embellished with nautical rope, 
courtesy of Chester. He also installed the bear-proof 
trash receptacle on a concrete pad, in the shade of 
the sand pines in front of the pavilion. No more 
burned hands or toppled trash! 
A small bulletin board in the pavilion now serves as 
a place to post event notices, instead of tacking 
them to the 
uprights. 
The City of 
Carrabelle 
workers, 
supervised by 
William 
Massey, 
moved the 
channel 
markers (repainted  by Don Rider in April) to their 
new post at the top of the driveway in late October. 
Finally, the most visible and dramatic improvement,  
our new entrance sign, was also built and installed 
by Chester Reese during the last weeks of October, 
just in time 
for Lantern 
Fest! 
Special 
thanks to 
Chester 
Reese , for 
all that he 
so ably, 
and 
cheerfully, 
accomplish
es for the 
CLA.  
 

 
 
 
 
 



Lending Library for Members 
The CLA now has its own small collection of books 
available for interested readers among the 
membership. The books are categorized into 
Fiction, Non-fiction, Non-fiction/Reference. 
Reference books may be read in the museum; they 
are not available for lending.  
The fiction collection includes tales of lighthouses 
and keepers, pirates, and even some old local 
history. 
The reference section has works related to 
lighthouses, Florida and its history, inhabitants, 
plants and more. 
We will gladly accept donations of books in these 
categories, or anything pertinent to lighthouses, 
,life in Florida, nature and environment, and 
maritime themes. 
{ǘƻǇ ōȅ ǘƘŜ YŜŜǇŜǊΩǎ IƻǳǎŜ aǳǎŜǳƳ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ  
look! 
 

 
 

Through the lensélooking back 
 

Lƴ нлмоΣ ǿŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ƭƛƎƘǘƘƻǳǎŜΩǎ 
history, and more about the daily lives of the early 
keepers. 
In August, Gale Warren, grandson of the first 
ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ ƪŜŜǇŜǊΣ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ IŜƴǊȅ IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴ ά¢ƛǇέ 
Warner, paid us another visit. After his first visit in 
2012, he had mailed us documents and a 
photograph of his grandfather, which are now part 
of the history room display. On his most recent visit, 
he purchased a series of memorial bricks for his 
family, beginning with Tip, and following the line 
Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ ¢ƛǇΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ-great-great grandsons, Henry 
W. Rayboun and Jesse F. Warren V. 
In addition, He gave us a collection of news 
clippings that Tip had saved from the New York 

Herald in 1896 and 97, featuring tales of the U.S. 
Lifesaving Service, as well as articles on nautical 
themes, and the prevailing news of the time, the 
άǎǘǊŀƛƴŜŘ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎέ ǿƛǘƘ Spain. A letter to the 
Editor from a Carrabelle man in 1898 was preserved 
as well. It shows the concern Tip and other keepers 
Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŦŜŜƭƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜΦ .ƭƻŎƪŜǊΩǎ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ 
ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ŦƻǊ άǘǿƻ ŦƻǊǘǎ  ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ 9ŀǎǘ 
Pass with modern guns would command and 
ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅΧέ CƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅΣ 
ǘƘŜ ŦŜŀǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ {ǇŀƴƛǎƘ ǎƘƛǇǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ άǎǘŜŀƳ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǎέ ǿŜǊŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜŘΦ 
All of these yellowing clippings, a few letters and 
other documents, are preserved and stored in the 
flat file that Curator Joan Matey procured for us in 
September. 
Following 
DŀƭŜΩǎ ǾƛǎƛǘΣ 
a day or two 
later, his 
daughter 
and 
grandson 
(the 
wŀȅōƻǳƴ ŦŀƳƛƭȅύ ŎŀƳŜ ōȅ ǘƻ άǎŜŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
ƎǊŀƴŘǇŀ ǿƻǊƪŜŘΦέ 
In October, CLA vice-president Lesley Cox was asked 
by Madeleine Carr to participate in an Osher 
Lifelong Learning Institute class offering in the 
Maguire Auditorium at Westminster Oaks in 
¢ŀƭƭŀƘŀǎǎŜŜΦ  άhŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ Ƴȅ ǘƻǇƛŎ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ /ǊƻƻƪŜŘ 
wƛǾŜǊ [ƛƎƘǘƘƻǳǎŜΣέ /ƻȄ ǎŀƛŘΦ ά L ōŜƎŀƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
Hurricane of 1873 that destroyed the Dog Island 
lighthouse for the third time and led to the 1889 
Lighthouse Board request to build a new light on 
ǘƘŜ ƳŀƛƴƭŀƴŘΦέ¢ƘŜ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘǳǊǊƛŎŀƴŜ ǿŀǎ 
taken from a November 1902 news clipping from 
the Times, which was one of the first old documents 
that Gale Warren passed along to us. 
All the clippings, letters, and other documents are 
available for viewing in the Museum during open 
hours. 



Lantern Fest 2013 
Lantern Workshops: Glowing Success! 

This year, in 
preparation 
for Lantern 
Fest, along 
with our 
guest artist 
Perdita RossΩ 
clever 
jellyfish 

lanterns, Delores and Laurel decided to expand the 
design possibilities, and hosted two more 
workshops, each presenting a different type of 
handcraft. 
Delores , in her search for simple yet interesting 
ŘŜǎƛƎƴǎΣ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƎŜƻƳŜǘǊƛŎ άǎƭƛŘŜǊέ ŘŜǎƛƎƴǎ 
that look simple, 
but are 
deceptively 
difficult to 
master! An 
enthusiastic 
group was not 
defeated by the 
challenge, and 
had a good time assembling their creations. 
Laurel decided on tissue papier-mâché formed over 
plastic drink bottles of assorted shapes and sizes, 
cut and glued together to form flower shapes. Time-
consuming preparation made this impractical to do 
from the start in one workshop, so pre-made forms 
ǿŜǊŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀƴǘǎΩ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾƛǘȅ did 

the rest. A 
beautiful 
floral 
collection 
joined the 
flowing 
jellyfish and 
geometric 
orbs in our 
crafted 

lantern display.  
²ŜΩƭƭ Řƻ ƛǘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƛƴ нлмпΤ ǿŀǘŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
announcement at the end of summer!  
Our Lantern Fest 2013 was so full of things to do, 
see and hear that it is hard to include them all. 
Along with the usual tower climbs, we had great 

food at the "cafe" in the pavilion, exhibits and a 
silent auction in the museum/gift shop, a fantastic 
undersea display in the under the ship area, lantern 
making and games for the kids on the porch, 
ancient craft demonstrations (blacksmithing and 
candle dipping); some local vendors and 
organizations were also invited to set up tables, and 
lots of entertainment was provided on the ship 
stage. The Killavil Irish Band played several sets; 
there was a reading of "The Keeper of the Dog 
Island Light;" and a performance by Theater with a 
Mission.  Last but not least, we all enjoyed a great 
performance by the TCC Dance Company. 
 

        
 

 
 

 
 

Thanks to Rod Gasche for the photos. 



Our Visitors 
The final chapter 0f 2013 was played out here with 
a wide variety of visitors big and small, old and 
young. Some of the memorable are introduced 
ƘŜǊŜΧ 
In early September, Chris Petsch, who grew up in 
Carrabelle, joined the National Guard and married 
before moving, stopped by while visiting his 
mother, CLA member Lisa Munson, and brought his 
little girl, Jules, to see the lighthouse. While Jules 
was too small to climb, she did enjoy having her 
ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŀǎ άǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǘƭŜǎǘ ƪŜŜǇŜǊΦέ  

 
Later the same day, our neighbor Grayson Riner 
(pink house across Hwy 98) came by with an old 
piece of iron he found while building a new seawall 
for his property. Encrusted with corals and algae, 
the remnant was found in the path of the original 
lighthouse dock, and he believed it may have been 
part of the structure. Curator Joan Matey has it in 
the artifacts collection, and is trying to determine its 
former use. 

 
Later in the month, Laurel Newman was gifted with 
a surprise visit from some of her family, Jamie Rudd  

and Trevor Newman(far 
left), and step-daughter 
Tiffany Newman, and 
older sons Tristen and 
Troy.                                             
 
The older boys climbed 
the lighthouse with 
Jamie, and then 
conquered the pirate 
ship. 

 
Early in October, 
ǘƘŜ YŜŜǇŜǊΩǎ 
House Museum 
building 
experienced a 
positive invasion 
of katydids! The 
bright green leafy-
winged hoppers 
seemed to be 
attracted to the bright white woodwork of the 
railings, deck ceiling, and walls. Visitors were often 
sidetracked taking photos of the pretty creatures, 
instead of the main attraction! 

 
On October 5, a long-planned honeymoon surprise 
was accomplished! Chris Nelson had called the 
Museum months in advance, told us his plans, and  
ordered a brick for his wife-to-be, Belinds. The brick 
was received and installed the week before they 



made their trip. Chris brought Belinda to see and 
read her brick (left) and was rewarded with this 
reaction! (right) 

 
 
 

 
 
After the honeymooners climbed the lighthouse, 
shopped, and moved on to the next adventure, a 
man was observed wading through the waves of 
coreopsis in the meadow alongside the driveway 
near the highway. 
He was picking handfuls of the golden flowers, 
constantly seeming ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴΣ άƧǳǎǘ ƻƴŜ 
ƳƻǊŜ ōǳƴŎƘΧέ Lǘ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ wŀȅ 
Tyre, who had been reminded by the flood of 
flowers that he had yet to get an anniversary gift for 
Ƙƛǎ ǿƛŦŜΦ άL Ƨǳǎǘ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǎƻƳŜΣ ά ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘΣ άǎƘŜ 
loves these wildflowerǎΦ 5ƛŘƴΩǘ ƳŜŀƴ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ǘǊŜǎǇŀǎǎƛƴƎΧέ !ŦǘŜǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀǎǎǳǊŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ 
welcome to the blooms, he finished off his bouquet 
with a couple of perky fern fronds. 

¢ƘŜ ǇƛǊŀǘŜ ǎƘƛǇ ά/ŀǊǊŀōŜƭƭŀέ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŀǘǘǊŀŎǘǎ ƭƻŎŀƭ 
pirate crews, and on a Sunday in October, the 
άǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ǎǘƻǊƳέ ƻŦ ǇƛǊŀǘŜ ŎǊŜǿǎ ŀƭƭ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŀƳŜ ŘŀȅΦ ά/ŀǇǘŀƛƴέ wƛǾŜǊ {ƘŜǊƛŘŀƴΣ όǊƛƎƘǘύ 
promptly recruited the rambunctious duo Jack and 
WƻŜȅ h ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΩǎ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎΦ ²ƘƛƭŜǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ 
ŎƘŀǘǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾŜ ǇƭŀȅΣ 
the pirate ship and fort were captured once again. 

 
Twins Ava and Zoe Everett have the dubious 
distinction of being the smallest climbers ever 
caught sneaking up the lighthouse. Their father 
came and apologized profusely afterwards, but the 
girls were unrepentant. They have since returned 
for their birthday party, and dutifully obeyed the 
rules. Maybe next year, they will climb with 
approval. 

 

 
Obviously, we have fun with our visitors! We never 
ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘƻΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǳǇΧōǳǘ ǿŜ Řƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǘ 
will be enjoyable for ŀƭƭΧŎƻƳŜ ǎŜŜ ǳǎ ǎƻƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ 
bring the family! 
 



 There be PIRATES here! 
On Saturday, January 18, the good ship Carrabella in 
the Crooked River Lighthouse Park in Carrabelle was 
captured by a band of pirates, a.k.a. the Capital 
/ƘƻǊŘǎƳŜƴΩǎ .ŀǊōŜǊǎƘƻǇ IŀǊƳƻƴȅ Chorus . 
Members of the group, in full pirate regalia, (think 
άtƛǊŀǘŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ŀǊƛōōŜŀƴέύ ǿŜǊŜ ƻƴ ǎƛǘŜ ǘƻ ǎƘƻƻǘ 
promotional stills for their upcoming presentation 
ƻŦ άIŜƛƎƘ Iƻ ς LǘΩǎ ŀ .ŀǊōŜǊǎƘƻǇ IŀǊƳƻƴȅ {Ƙƻǿέ ŀǘ 
Tallahassee Community College Turner Auditorium 
on Saturday, June 14. 
¢ƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άǇƛǊŀǘŜ ǎƘƛǇέ ǿƘŜƴ 
Jody Jacobsen, wife of chapter president Steve 
Jacobsen, heard of it through the Apalachicola 
Chamber of Commerce on one of her frequent trips 
to the town for business meetings. 
άI knew it would be the perfect setting for the 
ǇǊƻƳƻǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǎƘƻǿΣέ ǎƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ 
Saturday. 
The Chordsmen were enjoying their roles as pirates, 
ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎƘƻǊǳǎ ƻŦ ά!ŀŀǊƎƘΗέ ǿŀǎ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅ ƘŜŀǊŘ 
ŜŎƘƻƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƛǇΩǎ ŘŜŎƪ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻƻǘΦ 
Before leaving for their return to Tallahassee, the 
group formed up on the lighthouse steps and 
treated Lighthouse Museum staffers to a 
ƘŀǊƳƻƴƛȊŜŘ ǊŜƴŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ά{ƘƛƴŜ ƻƴ aŜΦέ 
And a fine tune it was, mates. 

 

Florida Lighthouse Association Meetings 
Delores Hardin 

On October 12, 2013 John and Patsy Canetta, 
Arlene Oehler and I attended the FLA meeting at 
Hillsboro Inlet Lighthouse. Grant awards were made 
to Egmont Key, Anclote Key, Fowey Rocks and 
Jupiter Lighthouse. FLA President Ken Smith did a 
slide presentation on his visit to the Coast Guard 
Museum in Maryland. 

 
The museum has many items available for loan and 
Ken is arranging for Curator Arlyn Daniels to meet 
with the curators of Florida lighthouses. 

 

Arlene and I did the keynote presentation of the 
video done by Joan Matey and Kathy Swaggerty 
about the moving and restoration of our wash 
house. Everyone seemed to love it and they 
snapped up the Lantern Fest postcards we brought. 
After lunch, we were able to climb the lighthouse 
and enjoy the surrounding park. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


